ST. ANNE'S, NANTWICH NEWSLETTER

ST. ANNE'S CHURCH PILLORY STREET, NANTWICH CW5 5SS Tel: 01270 625494

 $Email\ stannes nantwich @bt internet.com\ Website\ Address\ www.stannes nantwich.co.uk$

Parish Twitter Feed @stannesnantwich Parish Priest: Fr. Tony Grace Fr Michael Ryan OMI

Permanent Deacons: Rev. Peter Mascarenhas and Rev. John Penny

The Community Hub is not available for hire during the Summer holidays

IN NEED OF A PRIEST Please contact Fr Tony Grace on 01270 877736

Prayer and Mass Intentions can be sent by email to: stannesnantwich@btinternet.com

Saturday 30th August Sts Margaret Clitherow, Margaret Ward and Anne Line	5.00pm	Vigil Mass - Twenty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time	Terry Shutt RIP Recently Deceased Peter Logan (sick) Gerard McKenna (Speedy Recovery)
Sunday 31st August Cake Sale after Mass	9.30am	Mass - Twenty Second Sunday in Ordinary Time	Marek Kotlar RIP 5th Anniversary Debbie Newton (sick)
Monday 1st September World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation		No Mass or Service Today	
Tuesday 2nd September	9.30am 10.00am	Exposition Mass	Eileen McClelland (sick)
Wednesday 3rd September St Gregory the Great		No Mass or Service Today	
Thursday 4th September St Cuthbert	9.30am 10.00am	Exposition Mass	Mike Buckley RIP Recently Deceased
Friday 5th September		No Mass or Service Today	
Saturday 6th September	5.00pm	Vigil Mass - Twenty Third Sunday in Ordinary Time	The Sick of the Parish
Sunday 7th September	9.30am 11.00am	Mass - Twenty Third Sunday in Ordinary Time Baptism Rowan Leo Martin	Eileen McClelland (sick)

CAKE SALE Sunday 31st August after 9.30am Mass

Cakes, biscuits and crumbles on sale in aid of St Lukes Hospice. If you can lend a hand speak to Sue Rogers. Cash only, please.

As part of the Holy Year devotions there will be a FREE coach trip to Shrewsbury Cathedral on Saturday the 27th September 2025. The coach will depart from St Anne's at 9.45am arriving at the Cathedral about 11.00am. Mass is at 12.15pm. After Mass there will be free time in Shrewsbury. Lunch is available in the Cathedral Cafe. Depart Shrewsbury at 4pm. If you would like to go, please enter your name and phone number on the list at the back of church. Any queries contact Alan Brown on 07774 802820.

Joining the Catholic Church?

In September we will be offering an opportunity to come and find out more about the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA), whereby adults can decide if they want to join the Catholic Church at Easter. If you, or someone you know, would like to find out more about being a Catholic, please take a contact form from the back of church and come along to an Information meeting in church at 3pm on Sunday 21st September or speak to Deacon John.

Mobile: 07973375422. Email: johncpenny@gmail.com



Last week's Envelope & Loose
Plate - £384.97
Card Machine - £90
Offertory received by Bank
transfer in July - £2095

Thank you



The Card machine at the back of church is a convenient way of making donations to support the Mission of the Church in **St Anne's**, or there are options to support the **Red Boxes**/

Missio and the SVP

Alternatively, please scan QR code to take you to our donation web page or use the link. Many thanks. https://donate.mydona.com/st-anne-nantwich

Missio Red boxes—Please bring
your full boxes to church and hand them to Pauline Binnie our Missio

Local Secretary.

Crewe Pro-Life Group - March for Life

The March for Life takes place this year in London on Saturday, 6th September 2025

Mary Jones, from the Warrington Shrine Church, is arranging a bus. The idea would probably be to have a stopping place at the Shell Garage on the Barthomley roundabout at Junction 16. Details can be worked out. If you are interested in going to the March, please contact Mary 07916578902 or Louise

Kirk at leskirk@gmail.com.
The Crewe Pro Life group meet at 7:30 - 8:30 pm every first Wednesday of the month at St Marys Crewe. If you would like to join you would be very welcome.

The World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation,

celebrated on 1 September, is the official start of the Season of Creation, a time of sustained prayer and action which lasts a month and four days. During this season we are encouraged to pray and engage in community events in order to deepen our relationship with God, our neighbour and the earth we share, being ever more attentive to the cry of the earth and the cry of the poor. https:// www.cbcew.org.uk/prayer-forthe-care-of-creation/



We are looking forward to you renewing your membership - or most importantly: Joining our community if you are not already a member You might win £100 every month!! See flyer at church entrance on the ways to subscribe

The Martyr-Saints of the North-West, 12–14 September 2025

Join us for this weekend studying some of the Reformation-era martyrs of England's recusant North-West region. Part-retreat, part-biographical, the weekend will be led by Mgr John Allen of Salford Diocese, who has recently published a history of the diocese with a foreword by Eamon Duffy.

Extend your stay at Stonyhurst with a discount on accommodation for extra nights.

For more information and to book: https://christianheritagecentre.com/events/the-martyr-saints-of-the-north-west/

Jubilee Evangelisation Event Sharing Hope with a Broken World with guest speaker Mark Saunders

on Saturday 13th September 10.30am-2.15pm at St Joseph's Eucharistic Shrine, Tatton St, Stockport SK1 1EJ. To book email: natalie.orefice@dioceseofshrewsbury.org

Jubilee for Catechists with Bishop Mark Davies, the Dominican Sisters of St Joseph and Natalie Orefice, Diocesan Director of Evangelisation and Catechesis.

On Saturday 15th November at St Joseph's Eucharistic Shrine, Tatton St, Stockport SK1 1EJ. Book a free place here: https://bit.ly/

In August, let us pray with Pope Leo XIV that those societies where coexistence seems more difficult do not succumb to the temptation of confrontation for ethnic, political, religious, or ideological reasons.

'May the witness of believers be for our world a leaven of authentic hope, a harbinger of new heavens and a new earth (cf. 2 Peter 3:13), where men and women will dwell in justice and harmony, in joyful expectation of the fulfilment of the Lord's promises.'

Pope Francis, Jubilee 2025 letter, 25

Privacy Notice The parish of St Anne's sometimes collects personal information about parishioners. All personal information is collected, processed and stored in accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations. This is retained only as necessary and used by the Parish/Diocese for the benefit of the Parish and for legitimate reasons such as administrative and religious purposes.

You can read our full privacy notice at www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/about-us/privacy-notice.

RC Diocese of Shrewsbury is a Registered Charity No.234025

Cheshire to China Raising funds for Men's Mental Health

Edmund Doyle, a long-standing parishioner, a former altar server and former pupil of St Thomas More School, is currently undertaking an extraordinary, unsupported solo cycling journey. Edmund set off on 11th June, travelling through Europe and Asia to the Chinese border, intending to reach his destination by mid-October. He is raising funds specifically for men's mental health, a cause close to his heart, via the Mental Health Foundation. Please pray for a safe trip for this courageous young man. To support Edmund's charity donate at justgiving.com/page/cyclingtochina or speak to Edmund's Dad Eddie after Mass or contact Deacon Peter or Deacon John.

Nantwich Foodbank Together with Trussell You are Not Alone - Support is Here for You HOW CAN I ACCESS FOOD? GET HELP TODAY CALL CITIZENS ADVICE FOR A FOODBANK REFERRAL 08 08 812 618 6 Referral Nantwichfoodbank Registered Chairty in England & Wales 1156950

Tea at the Tower

St Mary's, Acton. Every Sunday afternoon from 2.30 until 4.30 pm. Lovely homemade cakes. Very friendly people. Everyone is made welcome.